
S&B TENNESSEE ENTERPRISES INC. 
Galloway Ln 

Winchester, TN  37398-9009 

Via UPS Overnight and E-Filing 

August 11, 2025 

Electronically Filed in the TPUC Docket 
Room on August 11, 2025 

Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 
Nashville, TN  37243 

RE: S&B Tennessee Enterprises, Inc. f/k/a “Monster Broadband, Inc.” 
Docket No. 25-00055 
Cancellation of Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to Provide 
Competing Facilities-Based Local Exchange Telecommunications Services, 
Including Exchange Access Telecommunications Services, and Resold Long 
Distance Services in the State of Tennessee 

Dear Mr. Conklin: 

Pursuant to Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs. R. 1220-4-8-.05, please accept the original and 
Four (4) copies of this letter as notice to the Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
(“Commission”) that S&B Tennessee Enterprises, Inc. f/k/a “Monster Broadband, Inc.” 
(“S&B”) is requesting the Commission to cancel its Certificate of Public Convenience and 
Necessity (“CCN”) as granted in Docket No. 17-00065 on February 2, 2018, at the 
Commission’s earliest convenience. 

On November 11, 2022, Point Broadband Fiber Holding, LLC, a Delaware limited 
liability company (“Point”) acquired all of the assets and operations of S&B pursuant to an 
Asset Purchase Agreement (and related documents) that resulted in a transfer of the complete 
customer base of S&B to Point for operation under Point’s relevant licenses.  Since all of 
S&B’s customers were transferred to Point effective as of November 11, 2022, S&B 
simultaneously with the completion of this transaction, ceased to exist as a telecommunications 
carrier and is requesting the cancellation of its CCN. 

Customer notice is not applicable, as S&B no longer has any customers. 

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket 
Room on August 11, 2025 at 5:13 p.m.
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 Please direct any questions you may have regarding this filing to my attention at (972) 
400-2434 or via email to sbaker@pwrss1.com.  Thank you for kind assistance and courteous 
service in this matter. 

 
Very truly yours, 

 
      S&B TENNESSEE ENTERPRISES, INC. f/k/a 
      “Monster Broadband, Inc.” 
 
 

 
STEVEN BAKER 
PRESIDENT 
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